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USAID Alumni Association
February 2014 Newsletter

Mark your Calendars for Upcoming UAA Events

  
Friday, March 7, 2014 (10:00 am to noon): "Evaluating State and USAID Projects
and Programs: Progress and Challenges." This event at the USAID Learning
Center will feature reflections from USAID alumnus Peter Davis - the founder and
former President of Development Associates - who is retiring from the Department of
State where he developed and oversaw the implementation of the Department's first
evaluation policy; and from Cindy Clapp-Wincek, Director of USAID's Office of
Learning, Evaluation and Research, who will review three years of experience in
implementing USAID's Evaluation Policy (2011) (See the latest Update). UAA
member and long-time evaluator Richard Blue will moderate this discussion.
 
Please let Alex Shakow know if you are able to attend - ashakow@comcast.net.  
  
Tuesday, March 25, 2014 (12:00 pm - 2:00 pm): UAA/DACOR Development
Dialogue - "Finding New Ways of To Cover Global Development Issues" with John
Schidlovsky, Founder and Director of the International Reporting Project (IRP) at
Johns Hopkins University, and Jennifer James, IRP Fellow and Founder of Mom
Bloggers for Social Good.
 
Friday, March 28, 2014 (10:00 am to noon): "Re-inventing Science and
Technology at USAID: a discussion with Dr. Alex Dehgan and Andy Sisson,
moderated by Dave Eckerson." This event will take place at the USAID Learning
Center in Crystal City. 
 
Tuesday, May 13, 2014 (12:00 pm - 2:00 pm): UAA/DACOR Development
Dialogue - "The Upside of Down: The Rise of the Rest is Good for the West"
with Charles Kenny, Center for Global Development.  
 

  
__________________________________________________________________ 

  
Do you have an idea for a person or topic that you believe would be of interest to
your alumni colleagues? If so, please send them to Alex Shakow
at ashakow@usaidalumni.org. 
  
  

New on USAIDALUMNI.org

 
 

The UAA Friday Morning series reports now include videos of some recent events
for those who are unable to attend in person. The first of these was an excellent
session that featured USAID Counselor Susan Reichle, who spoke of the current
Agency mission and priorities. The second video is of a presentation by Brookings'
Homi Kharas who led a High Level Panel that produced a report to the UN
Secretary Genral on the post-2015 development agenda. Finally, you can read (i.e.
no video) a summary of session led by alumnus David Shear that focused on the
crisis facing African elephants and rhinos. The report and video of John
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Sanbrailo's January 30 presentation on the history of foreign aid should be on the

website soon, as should Maria Otero's Development Dialogue talk at DACOR on
February 26.

The Where in the World section (USAID transfers, promotions, retirements, etc.)
was updated through the end of 2013.

See what's new on the UAA Event Calendar.

Read an update on the expanded and extended UAA/USAID Mentorship
Program.

Review the newly updated Statement of UAA Strategic Goals and
Implementation Plan for 2014-2016.  

In the Forum, view 1) the obituary of several recently deceased colleagues, 2)
planning for post-war assistance to Afghanistan, 3) happenings in the Foreign
Services Retirees' Association in Florida, 4) USAID's draft policy on nutrition, and
5) USAID's vision for working with LGBT individuals.

Read Articles about 1) Administrator Shah's presentation at the National Prayer
Breakfast (includes video), 2) USAID uncertainty re. its future OE budget, 3) the
end of USAID programming in Cuba, 4)  a USAID paper on ending extreme poverty
in fragile contexts, 5) the relationship between poverty and the safety of the
poor, 6) Bill and Melinda Gates' offering on the value of investing in aid, 7) "the
case for aid" - Jeffrey Sachs' take on the Gates' statement, 8) the U.S. push for
greater oversight of World Bank projects, 9) misconceptions about U.S. relations
with the rest of the world, 10) congressional reaction to USAID's emphasis on
"localization," and 11) eight issues Congress may address to reform development
assistance.

In the Web Links section, take a look at an interactive map showing the flow of
remittances among the countries of the world.

 

____________________________
 

Do you have news, an article or event you would like to share?  Please send it to
office@usaidalumni.org or, better still, post it on the Forum. 

 
Looking for someone with a USAID alumni background and skills to hire or volunteer?

Express that interest on usaidalumni.org.  If you would like to post a job or volunteer
opportunity, please email us at office@usaidalumni.org, Attn: Jobs/Volunteers. 

 
 

Save the Date! UAA Spring Reception on Sunday, May 18

The UAA Executive Committee is excited to announce the 

2014 UAA Spring Reception 

Date: Sunday, May 18, 2014 
Location: TBA 
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Time: TBA 

Refreshments will be provided. Details and invitation to follow. 
 

*   *   *
 
Join fellow alumni, former colleagues, and old friends on May 18 for an evening of good
food and great conversation. 

�8�$�$���)�R�X�Q�G�H�U�V�����W�R�J�H�W�K�H�U���D�J�D�L�Q���D�W���W�K�H���� �� �� �� ���6�S�U�L�Q�J���5�H�F�H�S�W�L�R�Q

The 2013 Spring Reception was an enormous success, bringing together over 80 alumni
at the residence of Nancy and John Pielemeier to celebrate the 5th anniversary of the
founding of the USAID Alumni Association. 

 

2014 Marks Expansion of UAA/USAID Mentoring Program  

Building on the successful mentoring pilot effort with the Europe and Eurasia Bureau in
2013, the Strengthening USAID Committee, at the request of USAID, is extending the
program to the PPL, Asia, LAC, and Global Health Bureaus of USAID. The Committee has
been recruiting UAA alumni as mentors and provides training for and support to their
mentoring efforts. It also monitors the implementation of the overall program with
USAID.   

If you would like to participate in the program please email the Strengthening USAID
Committee at: strengtheningusaid@usaidalumni.org. 

 

mailto:strengtheningusaid@usaidalumni.org
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Alumni Profile: Malcolm and Tish Butler 

Malcolm and Tish met (1978), married (1979), tandem-deployed (1979 - 1999) and
created a family (1994) under USAID's auspices. They had rich and varied careers. 
Malcolm was Acting AA/DAA in three bureaus, Director in 4 missions and Executive
Secretary, retiring in 1994. Before USAID, he was with State, OMB and the NSC.  Tish
was in mission program offices in Bolivia, Peru and Lebanon, board advisor at the Asia
Development Bank, participant in State's Senior Seminar, Deputy Director/Guatemala,
and PPC Policy Office chief. Along the way, they shared a passion for both development
and the outdoors--hiking mountains, kayaking, and scuba-diving-and most important, for
two infants from Nicaragua.
 
Malcolm's "retirement" began as Program Director for the North Carolina Outward Bound
School, putting his interest in the outdoors into wilderness training. He followed this with
establishing his own consulting firm, serving as President of Partners of the Americas and
of the Riecken Foundation, and stints as Senior Vice President at Management Systems
International and the Association of Public and Land Grant Universities. He serves on a
number of private and non-profit boards and advises USAID on the Higher Education
Solutions Network. Connect at malcolm.butler@verizon.net.
 
Upon her 2004 retirement, Tish explored the world of corporate consulting at Booz Allen
Hamilton until 2008. However, the siren call of USAID brought her back to help with the
presidential transition, serve on the State Department's Policy Planning Staff, and help
create the Policy, Planning and Learning Bureau as the Policy Office Director until her
Second Retirement in 2012. She is on the board of The International Foundation and
consults part-time from TMB Partners LLC, of which she is President. She can be
reached at tish.butler@mac.com.
 

mailto:malcolm.butler@verizon.net
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��
Malcolm and Tish's greatest joy and commitment of all arrived in 1994 when Nicaraguan
brothers Martin (2) and Tony (10 months) entered their lives. The "boys" are now 21 and
20, exploring the transition from high school to the working world and sprouting their
"independence" feathers. Family has always been what it's about for the Butlers,
whether as part of the larger USAID family or nurturing their own. They look forward to
travel and adventure as the boys take flight, and will be going to  Alaska with a National
Geographic expedition in the spring of 2014. They maintain residence in McLean,
Virginia. 
��

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Alumni are not only in the D. C. area but scattered across the country and overseas. We
would be pleased to share your latest news with former colleagues in the upcoming
newsletters. Brief and breezy is the style we enjoy. Alumni interested in sharing what
they are up to are encouraged to send a paragraph or two to office@usaidalumni.org
 
 

Make your 2014 UAA membership contribution today!

The UAA Executive Committee would like to express their sincere thanks to all those
alumni who have already made their 2014 UAA Membership Contribution. An important
goal for 2014 is to expand - and extend the reach of - activities of interest to our
growing membership, and to strengthen our array of services and programs of interest to

mailto:office@usaidalumni.org
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alumni, no matter where you reside. To make this happen we need your active
participation, ideas, and generous financial support.  
 
We encourage those alumni who have not yet made their contribution to consider
becoming a contributing member for calendar year 2014. You can make your tax-
deductible contribution electronically by clicking here. 
 
Or, if you prefer, you can mail a check to: USAID Alumni Association | 1801 F Street,
NW | Washington, DC 20006
   
The suggested contribution levels for 2014 are: 

$75 Those who live within 50 miles of Washington, DC
$50 Those who live elsewhere in the United States
$25 Residents of foreign countries AND Former FSNs wherever they live 

And, of course, we welcome you to join with UAA's other "angels" who have generously
contributed $100 or more as "Friends of UAA."
 
Please don't hesitate to let us know if you have questions or comments for us, or if you
know of other alumni who should be on our mailing list. Everyone is welcome -- former
FSOs, Civil Servants, FSNs, PSCs and other contract personnel, and political appointees.
 
With great appreciation for your continued interest and support, 
 
Carol Peasley
Nancy Pielemeier 
UAA Co-Chairs
 
 

USAID Alumni Association

Make Your 2014 Membership Contribution!
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